
Members Report NDQSA Board of Directors Meeting June 4, 2025 
 
The annual reunion board of directors meeting was held at the Holiday Inn Riverwalk Hotel, 
San Antonio, Texas on June 4, 2025.  
 
The board approved taking $10,000 out of the treasury to fund the Memorial Trust and bring 
it closer to its initial objective of $50,000. 
 
Mr. Correy Twilley, the director/curator of the U.S. Army Air Defense Artillery Training 
Support Facility and Museum on Fort Sill was approved as an associate member. He is a 
friend of NDQSA and has worked closely with us on several heritage projects over the past 
five years. 
 
The board discussed the association’s rising costs of operations and that a significant 
portion of those costs was in printing and mailing the newsletters. After debate and a series 
of shaping votes, the BOD revised the newsletter policy. The new policy is that members 
who have never paid dues and have not started paying dues by the end of the year will no 
longer receive a newsletter until they pay dues. Members who have paid dues anytime 
within our records since 2008, as well as our other specially identified recipients, will 
continue to receive newsletters. 
 


